June 4th, 2007

Mr. Timothy A. Frazier
GNEP PEIS Document Manager
Office of Nuclear Energy
U.S. Department of Energy
1000 Independence Avenue, SW
Washington, DC 20585-0119

GNEP-PEIS@nuclear.energy.gov

Dear Mr. Frazier,
I am writing to express my serious concerns about the proposed Global Nuclear Energy Partnership (GNEP) program. The commercial reprocessing of spent nuclear fuel presents significant risks and will not offer a real solution to the problems associated with the storage and disposal of nuclear or radioactive waste. Reprocessing makes it easier for terrorists to obtain the materials needed for a nuclear bomb and undermines the U.S. goal of halting the spread of fuel cycle technologies and materials that can be used to make nuclear weapons. 

As part of the draft GNEP Programmatic Environmental Impact Statement (PEIS), I strongly urge the DOE to conduct a thorough non-proliferation and nuclear terrorism assessment; provide a comprehensive initial, operational and life cycle cost estimate; identify all streams of nuclear waste and the plans for future disposal; and analyze for the health impacts to the most vulnerable populations, including young children and women.

I strongly oppose the program because of its serious security risks and large scale impact to public and environmental health. I urge DOE to abandon GNEP now and research safe nuclear waste disposal practices, energy conservation and renewable sources of energy.

Additional comments:

Sincerely,

Name:

Address:

